
 Term 2  Week 1                                        Monday 1 May 2017 
 

“Te Ako i te Ora”       -   “Learning through Living” 

From the Principal’s Pen ………….. 

 
Dear Parents and Caregivers 
Welcome to Term 2!  I hope you all had a lovely holiday and a well-
deserved  break.  As normal, we have a busy term ahead with lots 

to achieve whether it is academic learning or sporting prowess. 
 
We start off with the Year 5 and Year 6 students going to Tiri Tiri Matangi on 
Thursday and Friday of next week.  This has taken a lot of organizing due to the 
difficulty in obtaining buses that are able to provide transport before school 
starts, but we have been successful and with the fundraising through minifairs, 
we have managed to bring the price down which is great news. 
 
This terms sees the inquiry focus for: 
Juniors: ‘In Our Neighbourhood’ - who is in our community to help, or  
       learn from. 
Middles: ‘Conservation of Seashore’ 
 
Seniors: ‘Back to the Future’  -  conservation, culminating in a Science 
     Fair. 
 
The juniors (Years 1 and 2)  have organized a visiting author and illustrator to 
come in this week to inspire and motivate the younger children to write and illus-
trate their own work. 
 
The Middles (Years 3 and 4) teachers are still fine-tuning their options for an 
excursion. 
 
School Caretaker 
Our caretaker has decided that as he has reached that certain age, he is retiring 
from his position at our school.  He actually retired on the last day of the school 
holidays.  We wish him well in whatever he decides to do in the future.  We are 
now seeking a new caretaker, but in the interim period, everyone at school will 
be helping out. 
 
School opening hours and Student Safety 
Our school is open to receive students at 8:30am each morning.  We cannot 
guarantee that a teacher will be at school or in class any earlier that this.  In light 
of recent ‘abduction’ attempts around Auckland, could you please ensure that 
your child is not at school before 8:30am and that you pick them up from school 
promptly at 3:00pm  -  or let  your child and their teacher know what your  
arrangements are. 
If your child is at school at 8:15am and we do not know, then it could be, that 
their absence to class would not be noticed until 9:00am when the formal roll is 
taken in class, then we phone you to confirm where they are.  At this point, your 
child could have been missing for 45  minutes, - a long time and a lot could have 
happened during that time.  
Please be vigilant and not be at school before 8:30am.  Thank you. 
 
Principal’s Awards 
Jordan S. for his very powerful and emotive ANZAC poem. 
 
Junior School Incursion  -  Stu Deval (Author) 
A visiting author is coming to see the Junior classes, on Wednesday of this 
week to inspire and motivate their writing and illustrations of their own work.  If 
the school donation has not been paid, payment of $7 will need to be paid to 
cover the cost of attending this extra incursion. 

End of Term Achievement Certificates: 
 
Room 1: Ella P., Jason Z.  
Room 2: Zoe H., Cleeve M. 
Room 3: Samantha P., Harmony M. 
Room 4 Johnny X., Gevreon M. 
Room 5: Vanessa L., Tanvi K. 
Room 7: Adan B., Charlee R.. 
Room 8: Wiliam B., Kaylize R. 
Room 10: Jacob F., Andrew K. 
Room 11: Sean W., Lily T. 
Room 12: Naethan C., Daleena H. 
Room 13: Vanioni T., Ravil A. 
Room 14: Tuaine R., Jordan D. 
Room 15: Haddassah N., Stephan S. 
 
 
Have a great week everyone  
Sue Buckley    
‘Learning is at the heart of our journey together’ 
 

Year 5 and 6 Trip To Tiri Tiri Matangi 
On Thursday 11 May and Friday 12 May the senior classes will be visiting this island sanctuary. 
The cost is covered by the full payment of the school donation and the fundraising efforts of the students. 
If the donation has not been paid there will be a cost of $15.00 to cover the cost of the bus and ferry.  
Please send your payment to school by Tuesday of next week at the latest. 
 

Miniball 
Marlborough Meteors  vs  Beachhaven Bulls 4:20pm Court 4 
Marlborough Bullets  vs Ponsonby Bulls 6:40pm Court 2 
Marlborough Flames    vs  St Leo’s Celtics 7:55pm Court 3 
 
Photolife Class Photos / Choir / Kapa haka / Librarians / Peer Mediators / Student Council 
Last day for placing an order is Friday of this week (5 May) 
 
 
Sushi Orders 
New sushi bags are available from your child’s classroom, or from the office.  Please use these new  
plastic ones, as they are zip-locked to prevent money falling out, and they can be re-used. 
 
Tiqbiz 
This communication app has been re-branded, and is now  ‘Flexibuzz’. 
More information will be passed on, with regards to updating the latest version. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
KidsLink is an online resource available to parents to find a range of services that specialise in 
working with children, teenagers and their families with issues that affect their learning, development and 

well-being. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Wednesday 3 May 

Visiting author 

Stu Deval  

speaking to Years 1/2 

 

Thursday 11 and  

Friday 12 May 

Years 5/6 classes visit 

Tiri Tiri Matangi 

 

Monday 22 May 

Choir rehearsal  at 

Epsom Normal Int. 

 

Thursday 8 June 

Rippa Rugby  

Tournament 

 

Friday 16 June 

Trivia Night 

 

Wednesday 21 June 

New Entrant Parent 

Meeting 

 

Wednesday 28 

and Thursday 29 June 

3-Way Conferences 

2017 

Term Dates  

Term 2 

Monday 1 May to 

Friday 7 July 

Term 3 

Monday 24 July to 

Friday 29 September 

Term 4 

Monday 16 October to 

Friday 15 December 

(12:30 finish) 


